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22 April 
APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima attended the opening session of the seminar on
“Rural Life Improvement for Community Development” held in the APO Secretariat in
Tokyo, and gave the welcome address. Seventeen participants from 11 APO member coun-
tries took part in the five-day program.

24 April
Delivered the opening remarks at the symposium on “ Rural Life Improvement in Japan and
Rural Development in Developing Countries ” held in Tokyo. The symposium, organized in
conjunction with above-mentioned seminar, was supported by the Japan International
Cooperation Agency (JICA) and attended by more than 180 people, including the seminar par-
ticipants. JICA Senior Vice President Hisao Azuma also spoke at the opening session. (Please
see back page for a fuller report on the seminar and the symposium.)
10-12 May
Attended the 35th Annual Meeting of the Board of Governors of the Asian Development
Bank in Shanghai, People’s Republic of China.
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Mr. Tajima (center of head table) at the opening session of the seminar. On his left is Dr. Kenji Ishihara,
Managing Director, Association for International Cooperation of Agriculture and Forestry. Mr. Kunio
Tsubota, APO Director for Agriculture, is on his right.

by A.C.Hubert

Strengthening Competition
Policies

The new currency is almost completely stable
for the participating nations. This provides busi-
nesses with continuity when making investment
decisions. But should there not now be more har-
monization of fiscal, competitive, and welfare
policies among the EU member states? All are
agreed that the economic playing field should be
leveled (excepting, of course, where their vital
interests are concerned). Each state’s interests are
different and national subsidies still play a signifi-
cant role in some industries, notably transporta-
tion and agriculture. But if fiscal harmonization is
excluded (income tax regimes vary considerably),
competition policy increasingly focuses on stimu-
lating productivity and reducing tendencies
toward monopoly. In this area, the European
Commission plays a significant role world wide,
as has been shown by its refusal to accept high-
profile intended mergers in 2001.

As the guardian angel of European economic
growth, the European Commission will have to
push hard for open competition in all spheres of
working life. To sharpen this “spur to innovation,”
to reiterate the core of the European Association’s
Memorandum on Productivity, smooth productivi-
ty development is needed at both the enterprise
and national levels, which can only be achieved
through continuing partnerships between man-
agers and workforces.

From the
SECRETARY-GENERAL’S

Schedule

........

Mr. Anthony C. Hubert is the Secretary-
General of the European Association of
National Productivity Centers (EANPC)
located in Brussels, Belgium. He is a regular
contributor to this column.

APO Governing Body to Meet in Malaysia
Malaysia will play host to the 44th Session of the APO Governing Body when it convenes in Kuala

Lumpur on 18-20 June 2002.

The Governing Body is the supreme organ of the APO. It comprises one Director from each mem-
ber country designated by their respective governments. The Governing Body meets once a year to
receive the Secretary-General’s annual report and the auditor’s financial report; decide on APO poli-
cies, strategies, and membership; approve the rolling two-year plan; lay down guidelines for the ensu-
ing calendar year’s program; and approve the budget and the financial guidelines. Each year, it elects
from among its members a Chairman and two Vice Chairmen. Together with the Secretary-General,
they will decide on pressing matters when the Governing Body is not in session.

Apart from the APO Directors and their advisers, the meeting will be attended by observers from
agencies and governments with which the APO has close collaborative relationships and by APO
Secretariat staff members. Altogether, about 60 delegates are expected at the meeting.
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